
 
 

October 25, 2016 
By email 
 

Spence International Investments, LLC,  
Berkowitz et al 
c/o Mr. Todd Weiler 
#19- 2014 Valleyrun Blvd. 
London, ON N6G 5N8 
Canada 
and 
Ms. Tina Cicchetti 
Mr. D. Geoffrey Cowper Q.C. 
Ms. Tracey Cohen 
Ms. Alexandra Mitretodis 
FASKEN MARTINEAU DUMOULIN LLP 
2900- 550 Burrard Street 
Vancouver, BC V6C OA3 
Canada 
and 
Lic. Vianney Saborío Hernández 
Barrio Maynard #56 
San Rafael, Escazú 
San José, Costa Rica 

Republic of Costa Rica 
c/o Ms. Adriana González 
Legal Unit Coordinator 
Ministerio de Comercio Exterior de Costa 
Rica 
Plaza Tempo, costado oeste del Hospital 
CIMA 
Escazú, Costa Rica 
and 
Ms. Karima Sauma 
Ms. Arianna Arce 
Mr. Julián Aguilar 
Legal Unit Advisor 
Ministerio de Comercio Exterior de Costa 
Rica 
Plaza Tempo, costado oeste del Hospital 
CIMA 
Escazú, Costa Rica 
and 
Mr. Stanimir A. Alexandrov 
Ms. Marinn Carlson 
Ms. Jennifer Haworth McCandless 
Sidley Austin LLP 
1501 K Street NW 
Washington, D.C. 20005 

 
Re: Spence International Investments, LLC, Berkowitz et al v. the Republic of Costa Rica 

(UNCT/13/2) 
 
Dear Mesdames and Sirs, 
 
 Please find attached the English and Spanish versions of the Tribunal’s Interim Award 
dated 25 October 2016. 
 
 The Tribunal, noting the heavy factual detail of this case, and recalling Article 38 of the 
UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules (as revised in 2010), invites the parties to draw its attention to 
“any error in computation, any clerical or typographical error, or any error or omission of a 
similar nature” within 30 days of receipt of the Interim Award so the Tribunal can consider 
whether any correction is appropriate. 
  



 
 
 
 Finally, in the light of the Interim Award, the parties are invited to confer with a view to 
seeing whether they can reach agreement on the next steps to be taken on the issues that remain 
outstanding, failing which the Tribunal will propose a Procedural Order to address next steps for 
the parties’ consideration.  In case it may assist the parties’ consideration of the issues, the 
Tribunal is presently minded to schedule a single round of sequential pleadings to address the 
outstanding issues, with reply / rejoinder submissions being deferred to a hearing to be scheduled 
in due course.  If, however, the parties consider that two rounds of written pleadings, or a single 
round of simultaneous pleadings, or indeed any other format, would be preferable, the Tribunal 
would be pleased to consider this. 
 
 The parties are requested to report back to the Tribunal on this matter by no later than 
November 30, 2016.   

 
 
  
 
 Yours sincerely, 
 
 [signed]  
 
 Anneliese Fleckenstein 
 Secretary of the Tribunal 
 
cc:  Members of the Tribunal 
 




